
FOR ATTENTION OF THE INSPECTOR, MR WOOLCOCK 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to speak on Friday 8th. I set out below an 
updated copy of the objections and concerns I spoke about.   
 
When I heard that the decision reached by Mr. Normington last year had been quashed 
at Judicial review, on the grounds of an "error in law", I was devastated.  As were 
hundreds of others.  As a community, we have been fighting this proposal for 5 years 
now.  So it was a blow.     
 
I struggled to know what more we could do, what more I could say.  Having submitted 
numerous objections, written many letters and spoken at length at the first Inquiry, it 
felt like all our efforts and hard work had been for nothing.  But we are a strong and 
united community passionately opposed to a proposal that we believe will adversely 
affect so many, people's lives.     
 
Whilst I endorse every single objection raised to date , I’m not going to repeat my 
objections or go over the same ground again.  It’s a waste of time.  But my 
understanding is they still stand and I trust the Inspector will have  the time to   

 
Firstly, The Public Consultation, was a complete sham.  No attempt made to offer 
information, questionnaires not readily in sight, no engagement whatsoever on the part 
of the NRS representative sat in the corner of the room.   Rather than seeking to keep 
members of this community up to date with the changes they were proposing to make, 
NRS appear to have been very reluctant to do so.   It appears they employed tactics to 
make it extremely difficult for us.  No signage anywhere on the proposed site, which 
they know is well used by the community.  No signage in any of the villages.  A small 
piece in a free newspaper that is only circulated in the main town of Kidderminster, not 
in surrounding villages.  A fact I feel certain they were well aware of.  If not, they should 
have checked!'  Holding the meeting in August, school holidays, when they knew many 
would be away on holiday appears to have been another way to ensure not many would 
attend.  There are hundreds of people not on Facebook in this community, who had no 



 



to the view from the McDonald's ground floor front windows.  All they will see is a bund 
directly outside their window and a bit of sky if they're lucky). 
 
I completely fail to see how reducing the height of bunds is an improvement! 
 
DEFINITION OF BUND:     "to prevent pollution of the receiving environment" 
 
That presumably includes NOISE pollution as well as DUST pollution.  ie a BUND 
provides a barrier to mitigate the risk of pollution (whatever that may be) of spreading! 
 
So although the plant will now be "reduced in size with reduced operational acoustic 
volume", the BUND (Barrier to keep the noise in) has been reduced to half the height of 
the original bunds.  So in reality how much of an improvement in the amount of noise 
spreading has been achieved?  I suspect it will make little difference.  We will still hear 
it. 
 
During the first Public Inquiry, an NRS Expert witness stated CLEARLY, that the BUNDS 
(the size, quantity and positioning detailed in their original scheme),  " would help 
prevent the spread" of dust.!   This was stated in response to a question concerning the 
potential spread of dust, when the prevailing wind was blowing down the hill, in the 
direction of the  new housing development at Lea Castle.    
 
If therefore, an expert witness relied on the height and number of bunds proposed last 
year, as a means of mitigating  the risk of dust spreading, how can the Appellant now 
claim 12 months later that reducing the bund heights by half is an 
improvement??   Won't that increase the risk of dust spreading? 
 
Perhaps NRS believe that by reducing the size of bunds, this will add to the effect of 
"openness"  across the site, would have us feel less concerned about our loss of 
beautiful views?   Persuade us this is an improvement, and hope we forget about the 
dust?  A bund, whatever its size is a blot on the landscape, 3m or 6m makes little 
difference to the overall visual impact of an industrial plant right in the middle of 
beautiful green belt land. 
 



 
“Significant adverse impact” is subjective.   
 
It is not always about the level of noise, it is often the continuous noise, that you cant 
get away from that causes stress.    Who will judge what is significant?  NRS?    Noise 
level measurements, in real life are irrelevant if the constant sound, however loud,  is 
causing you stress.   
 
What is still very concerning to me is the close proximity of so many vulnerable children 
and elderly residents.  What might not have a significant adverse impact on one person, 
may cause a great deal of harm to others.  Our elderly residents with health issues who 
are housebound and children in school all day, will be subjected to it day in day out.  So, 
I do not believe that any improvements in terms of NOISE mitigation have been made, in 
the revised scheme, in reality.  In fact in my opinion it  is just a revised jumble of words 
and slight adjustments to persuade us that improvements have been made.   
 
My other main concern relates to DUST and air quality. So I looked at that section 
next.  However I did not read the section on greenhouse gases and climate change.   
The Appellant states “It remains concluded that, with the implementation of standard 
dust mitigation and control measures, the proposed development would not result in 
significant adverse impacts and effects due to dust on local receptors”.   
 
What has been proposed that is different to the original scheme?   What new real 
evidence have they got that they can guarantee WOULD NOT.   This is just their opinion, 
conjecture.    They have reduced the  height of the BUNDS and REMOVED some.  The 
barriers they claimed last year would mitigate the risk of dust impact. 
 
One of the major concerns for most people, myself included is the risk of Silica 
dust  



prove that, where is their evidence? They agree there are no official statistics!   If you 
can't prove it IS harmful, then by the same lack of evidence, you cant prove it IS NOT! 
 





keen to get them built sooner rather than later.  



I consider myself an expert camper (40 years and counting).  I can almost guarantee 
that campers, who enjoy the experience of living outdoors in fresh air and a peaceful 
environment, will without a shadow of doubt, decide to go elsewhere. Campers will not 
pick a site next door to a quarry.   The Caravan & Camping Club, a huge nationwide 
organisation, will not keep a site open that is not making  a profit.  This would have a 
serious impact on The Lock Pub and the Old Smithy tea rooms, who get a great deal of 
trade from the camp site.  This would have an adverse impact on our local economy that 
far outweighs any "benefits" the quarry would bring.  NRS continue to refuse to 
acknowledge the impact of "perception" and human behavior, and take no account of 
this possibility  in their Economic statements, which in my opinion are not worth the 
paper they are written on.   
 
It is  an extremely unsuitable location for a quarry and will have a devastating effect on 
hundreds of people, including vulnerable children, elderly residents and people with 
existing health conditions both physical and mental.  For many of us our lives will never 
be the same. For some, we will have to endure it for the rest of our lives.  I wont be 
around to see the end of it, to see the restoration completed, the return of flora and 
fauna.  I will never again enjoy the space and beauty of it with my Daughter.  Mine, and 
hundreds of others, retirement ruined.  Parents having to live with the constant worry 
about their children and not being able to do anything to protect them.  Years of 
worry!  Hundreds of people already struggling to pay their mortgages i


